
     UNITING CHURCH IN AUSTRALIA 
                         24 January 2010 

 

   TO GLEN WAVERLEY UNITING CHURCH 
 

If you are new to our congregation please fill in a Visitor 
Card so we may have the privilege of contacting you.  

Cards are available at the door, at the end of the pews, and 
on the ‘Welcoming Table’ in the foyer.   

Please make yourself known to one of our members and 
join us for a ‘cuppa’ between services. 

SUNDAY 24 January    EPIPHANY 3 
8.00 am   Rev Ineke Gyles (Holy Communion) 
    Organ:  Elwyn Pederson 
10.00 am   Rev Greg Fry (Broadcast to Beeac) 
    Organ:  David Williams 
    Reader:  Jit Tan 
Lectionary  Nehemiah 8: 1-3, 5-6, 8-10, Psalm 19 
    1 Corinthians 12: 12-31a, Luke 4: 14-21 

SUPPORTIVE CARE LINK SERVICE  
 

Please contact Laurel Muir 9560 1518 if you are aware of people 
needing the support provided through our Care Link Service.   

We are glad to be of service. 

SUNDAY 31 January    EPIPHANY 4 
10.00 am   Sr Glenda Bourke 
    Sister Glenda Bourke is Head of the Biblical   
    Studies Department at Yarra Theological Union,  
    Box Hill. 
    Glenda has agreed to stay on after the Service,  
    following the cup of tea, to meet with interested  
    people in Room 1, to talk informally  about Biblical  
    Studies and Luke’s Gospel in  particular. 

    Organ:  Elwyn Pederson 
    Reader:  Alison Dingwall 
Lectionary  Jeremiah 1: 4-10, Psalm 71: 1-6 
    1 Corinthians 13: 1-13, Luke 4: 21-30 



Tuesday 2 February at 10.00 am 
UCAF Combined Commitment Service in Room 1 

 

The Commitment Service will be led by Margaret Allen. 
All welcome! 

 

Morning Tea at 10.00 am 
Meeting at 10.30 am 

 

Norma Saxton will be collecting Annual Subs ($8) and 
 payment from those receiving ‘Network’. 

 

Trading Table and goods for Broadmeadows please! 
 

Enquiries:  Barbara Thompson 9802 3980 or 
Ann Wardell 9884 6814 

Community Hub Meeting 

A meeting for all Community Hub volunteers will be held on  

Sunday 7 February immediately following the 9.00 am service, in 

Room 1. 

Playgroups UpdatePlaygroups UpdatePlaygroups UpdatePlaygroups Update    
    

Our three GWUC Playgroups will commence for the year in Our three GWUC Playgroups will commence for the year in Our three GWUC Playgroups will commence for the year in Our three GWUC Playgroups will commence for the year in 
the first week of February.the first week of February.the first week of February.the first week of February.    
    

∗ Monday, 1 February, 10.00 amMonday, 1 February, 10.00 amMonday, 1 February, 10.00 amMonday, 1 February, 10.00 am————12 noon12 noon12 noon12 noon    
∗ Tuesday 2 February, 10.00 amTuesday 2 February, 10.00 amTuesday 2 February, 10.00 amTuesday 2 February, 10.00 am————12 noon12 noon12 noon12 noon    
∗ Wednesday 3 February (our new group) 10.00 amWednesday 3 February (our new group) 10.00 amWednesday 3 February (our new group) 10.00 amWednesday 3 February (our new group) 10.00 am————12 noon12 noon12 noon12 noon    
    

At present there are some vacancies in each group.At present there are some vacancies in each group.At present there are some vacancies in each group.At present there are some vacancies in each group.    
    

Remember that our Playgroups are part of our Congregation’s Remember that our Playgroups are part of our Congregation’s Remember that our Playgroups are part of our Congregation’s Remember that our Playgroups are part of our Congregation’s     
Outreach Mission to mothers and young children in our neighbour-Outreach Mission to mothers and young children in our neighbour-Outreach Mission to mothers and young children in our neighbour-Outreach Mission to mothers and young children in our neighbour-
hood.  We would love to have you pop in for a visit!hood.  We would love to have you pop in for a visit!hood.  We would love to have you pop in for a visit!hood.  We would love to have you pop in for a visit!    
    

More information, contact Kaye Mackinnon on 9560 4746, or More information, contact Kaye Mackinnon on 9560 4746, or More information, contact Kaye Mackinnon on 9560 4746, or More information, contact Kaye Mackinnon on 9560 4746, or 
gwucplaygroups@bigpond.comgwucplaygroups@bigpond.comgwucplaygroups@bigpond.comgwucplaygroups@bigpond.com 

ROSTERS - 2010 

 

CLEANING - 30 January 2010 
Area 1:  Don & Verity Cormack   Area 2:  Bruce & Joyce Ennor 
Area 3:  Eric Armstrong & David Ross  Lawns:  Wolfgang Haala, Peter Swain 
 
DOOR STEWARDS 
Jan 24 10.00 am Glenda Cox, Keith Boundy, Betty Evans, Graeme   
    Schober 
Jan 31 10.00 am Ron & Jenny Major, Glenn & Tim Laub 
 
ELDERS—COMMUNION STEWARDS 
Jan 24 8.00 am Peter Baker 
Jan 31 8.00 am Kaye Mackinnon 

 

ELDERS    DOOR                    VESTRY 
Jan 24 10.00 am Jan Clear, Lois Hosking   John Hurst 
Jan 31 10.00 am Roger & Jenny Vass   Kaye Morgan 
 

FINANCE STEWARDS 
Jan 24 10.00 am Brian & Audrey Anderson 
Jan 31 10.00 am Alan & Margaret Lemke 
 
FLOWERS  
Jan 24 Amy Proe 
Jan 31 Joyce Ennor  
 
MORNING TEA 
Jan 24 Lee Bech, Lyn & Pam McDonald 
Jan 31 Ross & Bev Lennon, Carmel Stork 
 
WELCOME TABLE  
Jan 24 John & Frances La Fontaine 
Jan 31 Murray & Judy Lowe 

Glen Waverley Uniting Church 
 

Postal Address:   
Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway 

Glen Waverley   3150 

 
Office Hours:  Mon-Friday 9.00 am – 5.00 pm 

(except Public Holidays) 
 

Phone:    9560 3580 
Email:    office@gwuc.org.au 
Fax:     9560 1735 
Internet Address:   http://www.gwuc.org.au 
 

REV. GREG FRY         ph:  9561 3031 
Email:   gjandco@bigpond.net.au 
 

REV. INEKE GYLES  ph: 9703 1870 
Email  revineke@hotmail.com 
 
 

Ministry for Seniors  
ALISON DINGWALL  ph:  9560 3167 
Email:   madingwall@optusnet.com.au 
  

Children & Families  
MINISTRY TEAM 
 
 

Ministry for Youth & Young Adults 
ALANEE HEARNSHAW ph:  0402 030 342 
Email:    alanee.h@gmail.com 



ADVANCE NOTICE 
 

Ash Wednesday Service 2010 
(Beginning of Lent) Wednesday 17 February at 7.30 pm 

 

Please put this date in your diary now! 

One of our church community would like a student to do some easy 
weeding and earn some ‘holiday money’.  Please phone 9802 9231 
if you are interested! 

Guitar required!Guitar required!Guitar required!Guitar required! 
 
A secondary school student in our congregation is in need of a guitar 
to continue with her lessons. 
 

If you can donate or lend (long-term, e.g., a year) please telephone  

Leisure Time rosters available from table in Foyer for  

collection by Leisure Time Volunteers. 

Please note:  NO BADMINTON Monday 25 January! 
(Enquiries:  Ian McMillan 98f03 1813) 

“With Love to the World” subscriptions now due ($16).  Please leave  
subscription in an envelope with either Wendy in the Office. 

WANTED!  Walkers/Drivers to letterbox leaflets for our 
BOOK FAIR (13 March) 

 

To promote the BOOK FAIR in the community, it is proposed to letterbox a leaflet.  
Therefore we require forty (40) people who enjoy walking and/or driving, to deliver, 
after 28 February, to houses. 
 

Any assistance, great or small, will be very much appreciated.  Names can be 
added to the list on the Office counter, or given to Ian McMillan 9803 1813. 

Knitting for Africa - Thank you to each one who has contributed towards this 
project.  The response has been overwhelming.  The clothing will be greatly  
appreciated and well used by needy people in Africa.  The items that you have 
donated so far will be on display at the 10.00 am service on Sunday 
224 January 2010. 
 

Please don’t stop knitting as there is always a need for this help. 
 

Thank you once again! 
 

Walter and Alex Skilton 

CLUB 2010 

If you go home to an empty house and a solitary meal, we invite you to join us for 
lunch in Room 2 the first Sunday of each month.  Just bring 
a plate of food to share and enjoy a relaxing, friendly hour or 
two after the 11.00 am service.  A warm welcome awaits you! 

Enquiries:  Joy Gray 9560 7373 

HELP! TRANSPORT NEEDED! 
One of the tenants in the manse has been successful in her application for  
Permanent Residence.  Her daughter will be attending the Language School in 
Blackburn from 1 February-31 March, when they vacate the house.  If we can  
provide transport to and from the manse this would free the mother in her search 
for alternative accommodation - otherwise she will have to spend most of her day 
catching buses to deliver and collect her daughter.  Any help over this limited time 
would be greatly appreciated.  Those who wish to assist will have to obtain a 
Working with Children Check, which is freely obtained by volunteers who can  
apply through any Australia Post outlet.  I understand it takes about 4 weeks to be 
processed. 
 

Those who would like to assist and already have the WWC could fill in their  
details and the times they are able to assist, on the sheet outside the Office.  If 
you would like to help, but need to obtain the WWC first, please let Robin Pope 
know on 9561 7021. 

Did you miss last week’s church serviceDid you miss last week’s church serviceDid you miss last week’s church serviceDid you miss last week’s church service————    

Would you like to watch it at home?Would you like to watch it at home?Would you like to watch it at home?Would you like to watch it at home?    

As an extension of our broadcast ministry to Beeac, we are now able to offer 

you a limited opportunity to watch the current church service as a delayed 

broadcast in your own home (if you have the internet).(if you have the internet).(if you have the internet).(if you have the internet).    
    

If you log on to the GCWUC web site, and go to the ‘video’ option  

(http://gwuc.orkg.au/index.php/videos/)(http://gwuc.orkg.au/index.php/videos/)(http://gwuc.orkg.au/index.php/videos/)(http://gwuc.orkg.au/index.php/videos/) and follow the on-screen instructions, you 

will be able to watch the previous week’s broadcast service at home at anytime 

that suits you between 7.30 am and 11.30 pm Monday to Saturday.  7.30 am and 11.30 pm Monday to Saturday.  7.30 am and 11.30 pm Monday to Saturday.  7.30 am and 11.30 pm Monday to Saturday.  Only one 

person at a time can use the facility at this stage. 
 

Please note that it is a large file, and will use around 400mb of your internet 

data allowance.  You must have the latest version of Quicktime installed and 

links on the church web site will help you.  I recommend that you use a  

computer that is less than 5 years old. 
 

Enjoy! 
 

Any questions, please ask Neil Leister, Russell or Warren Greenwood (9803 8373). 



DIARY DATES 2010 

(Legend:  R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, 

C-Church, H-Hall, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue) 

Tuesday 26 January 

Australia Day Holiday 

Thursday 28 January 

7.30 pm Childsafe Information Night R1 

8.00 pm Badminton H (Contact:  Ian McMillan 9803 1813) 

Adult Group Picnic - Saturday 6 February at 12 noon 
 

To be held at the home of Tom and Ineke Gyles,  
97 Hallam-Belgrave Road, Hallam. 

 
All welcome.  BYO everything. 

 
Please come along and give the New Year a great start! 

(Enquiries:  Pat & Ross Vevers 9780 2691, or 
                          Graeme Schober 9561 1370 

Cabin & Caravan Getaway Weekend at Foster 
 

For a relaxing weekend, walking, playing board 
games, reading books, socializing, chatting and good 
fellowship, consider bringing your caravan or taking 
a cabin at Foster from Friday 19 March to Sunday 21 or  
Monday 22 for those wishing to stay on.   There will be golf on 
Monday for those who wish to play. 
 

Further information on the Office counter and a form to fill out 
if you are interested. 
 

For further details:  Barb Chamberlain 9764 0975,  
Bev Lennon 9802 2961, or Marg Lemke 9560 8710. 

Men’s Fellowship 
Tuesday 2 February at 2.00 pm 
Speaker:  David Morgan - “Muscles:  our brakes as well as our motors” 

Contact:  Malcolm Chamberlain 9764 0975 

DIARY DATES 2010 

(Legend:  R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, 

C-Church, H-Hall, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue) 

Monday 1 February 

10.00 am Play Group R2 & 3 

10.30 am Leisure  Time R1 

7.45 pm Property Committee R1 

7.45 pm Meditation Group O (Contact:  Bobbie Rooks 9803 0379) 

8.00 pm Badminton H  (Contact:  Ian McMillan 9803 1813) 

8.00 pm 21+ Group O (Contact:  Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342) 

8.00 pm Bible Study Share & Prayer O (Contact:  Garry Philpott 9803 8903) 

 

Tuesday 2 February 

10.00 am Play Group R2 & 3 

10.00 am UCAF Group R1 & F 

2.00 pm Men’s Fellowship R1 & F 

8.00 pm Deo Volente R1 

 

Wednesday 3 February 

7.30 pm Choir Meeting R2 

8.00 pm Book Group O to be held at the home of Bev & Don Reid, 

  17 Golden Grove, Glen Waverley  9802 4609 

 

Thursday 4 February 

9.45 am Ladies Keep Fit Group H 

7.00 pm Band Practice R1 

8.00 pm Outreach Group Meeting  - Projects Information—location to be 

  Arranged (Contact:  Lyn McDonald 9560 9798) 

8.00 pm Badminton H (Contact:  Garry Philpott 9803 8903) 

8.00 pm Choir C  

 

Friday 5 February 

11.00 am Cooee Drop-in  Group F (Contact:  Ailsa Stewart 9802 3229) 

  Come along for a cuppa/chat/lunch/scrabble.  BYO lunch, tea,  

  coffee, biscuits provided. 

 

Saturday 6 February 

12 noon Adult Group Picnic O (Contact:  Graeme Schober 9561 1370) 

  At the home of Ineke Gyles, 97 Hallam-Belgrave Road, Hallam - see 

  Bulletin for further details. 


